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FEBRUARY 1993 

(267-269) Three proposals aimed at the establishment of a list of suppressed 
works (opera utique oppressa) as a new Appendix to the Code 

D. L. Hawksworth1 

Friis (1992) noted that the Special Committee on Binary Names, in the course of 
its deliberations, had raised the question as to how complete were the lists of works 
to be rejected as included in the Code, and also recognized a requirement for such 
lists to remain open for future additions. These works are currently included in the 
body of the Code in Art. 23.6(c) inclusive of its voted examples. The Special Com- 
mittee correctly pointed out that if the current formats of the Code are to be adhered 
to, then new proposals to amend the Code would be needed to list works rejected on 
the grounds of date (Prop. (72) to add a new Art. 13.6) or, for reasons not otherwise 
covered in the Code, not to be accepted as a source of validly published names. 

The net results of the proposals made here, if adopted, would be three-fold. First, a 
single list of works (or parts of works) not to be used for nomenclatural purposes 
would exist in the Code as a discrete Appendix, greatly facilitating its use by all 
botanists and mycologists. Second, a mechanism for adding to the list of rejected 
works without a need to change the body of the Code would be provided, based on 
already existing procedures. Third, a mechanism would be provided to enable any 
works to be included that merited rejection for whatever reason deemed sufficient by 
the General Committee, on the advice of one or all of the Standing Committees 
(according to the groups covered), and subject to ratification by the subsequent 
International Botanical Congress. The phrase "works (or parts of works)" is used to 
provide a mechanism that could encompass both whole texts such as those published 
by Hill in 1753-1755 which would lead to numerous alterations in generic citations 
(Reveal, 1992) and the sections covering names of lichen-forming fungi in Withering 
(1776). In the latter work the names were not accepted by its author in later editions 
of the same work and acceptance led to numerous name changes in some of the 
commonest European lichens (Laundon, 1984). This would thus provide the pos- 
sibility of avoiding large numbers of name changes or modifications by a single act 
rather than by numerous separate proposals. 

It should be noted that under Art. 79(a) of the International code of zoological 
nomenclature (Ride & al., 1985: 173), the International Commission on Zoological 
Nomenclature has, as one of its plenary powers, "For the purpose of preventing such 
disturbance and of promoting a stable and universally accepted nomenclature", the 
ability to "totally, partially, or conditionally suppress ... any publication". The pro- 
posals now made for the Botanical Code would provide the Standing and General 
Committees, subject to ratification by an International Botanical Congress, with 
equivalent power. 

(267) Add a new Art. 32.10: 
"32.10. Names included in works (or parts of works) given in the List of Suppressed 
Works (opera utique oppressa; Appendix V) are not to be treated as validly pub- 
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lished. Proposals for the addition of works (or parts of works) to this list must be 
submitted to the General Committee (see Division UE), which will refer them for 
examination to the appropriate taxonomic group committees, and be subject to the 
final decision of a later International Botanical Congress (see also Art. 15 and Rec. 
15A)." 

(268) Add a new Art. 32.11, and Rec. 32A.2. 
"32.11. When a proposal for the suppression of a work (or part of a work) has been 
approved by the General Committee after study by the Committee (or Committees) 
for the taxonomic group (or groups) concerned, suppression of that work (or part of a 
work) is authorized subject to the decision of a later International Botanical Con- 
gress. 
"32A.2. When a proposal for the suppression of a work (or part of a work) has been 
referred to the appropriate Committee for study, authors should follow the existing 
practice as far as possible pending the General Committee's recommendation on the 
proposal." 

These parallel Art. 15.1 and Rec. 15A on conservation/rejection proposals. 

(269) Authorize the General Committee to prepare a draft List of Suppressed Works 
for inclusion as a new Appendix Vter (opera utique oppressa) to the Code, for 
ratification at the next International Botanical Congress. 

The list should initially be restricted to the works currently listed in Art. 23.6(c), 
together with the additional works identified by the Special Committee on Binary 
Names and included in their report (Friis, 1992). 
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